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31st May 2022 

 

Deputy Smyth, 

Dáil Éireann, 

Leinster House 

Dublin 2 

 

PQ Ref 25154/22: To ask the Minister for Health the estimated full-year cost to fully resource 

maternity bereavement teams for each maternity hospital and unit. 
 

Dear Deputy Smyth, 

  

The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of the above 

Parliamentary Question, which you submitted to the Minister for Health for response.  I have examined 

the matter and the following outlines the position. 

 

The HSE has in place National Standards for Bereavement Care Following Pregnancy Loss and Perinatal 

Death. These Standards, first published in 2016, cover the full range of pregnancy losses – from ectopic, 

to first and second trimester loss to losses experienced latter in the pregnancy.   

 

Areas covered by these standards include communication requirements, treatment options, postnatal care, 

bereavement care after discharge, education and training for staff and policies, procedures and guidelines 

needed to support and enable good quality care for women and their families experiencing a loss during 

their pregnancy.   

 

The implementation of these Standards has been supported by means of the allocation of a Clinical 

Midwife Specialist in Bereavement Care being allocated to all 19 maternity sites and services.  Providing 

bereavement care is an integral part of a Maternity service. All Maternity Hospitals/Units have established 

Bereavement Specialist Teams to assist and support parents, families and professionals dealing with 

pregnancy loss. These teams comprise of staff members who have undertaken specialist and extensive 

education in bereavement care and will include the dedicated clinical midwife specialist in bereavement 

care for each maternity unit. They will be supported in their work by staff from other disciplines including 

obstetricians, paediatricians, neonatologists, chaplains, social workers and palliative care teams.  

 

The clinical midwife specialist is the named contact person for a woman and her partner when they 

experience a loss.  

 

Each Maternity Unit is aware of, and is measured against these bereavement standards, with a specific 

audit tool developed at national level to manage this process, provide feedback to services and ensure and 

enable a continual quality improvement cycle in this area of service delivery. 



 

 

 

A Report on the implementation of these National Standards was recently published in July 2021 which 

reports that significant progress has been made in the area of bereavement across our 19 maternity units 

and services and that the allocation of dedicated specialist midwives in this area of care, supported by 

strong executive and clinical management and governance structures, is having an impact on ensuring that 

women and their families are supported at this very challenging and difficult period. 

 

https://www.hse.ie/eng/about/who/acute-hospitals-division/woman-infants/bereavement-care/hse-

national-standards-for-bereavement-care.pdf 

 

I trust this clarifies the matter. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 
 

Mary-Jo Biggs, General Manager, National Women and Infants Health Programme 
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